DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR.

UNITED STATES INDIAN INSPECTOR FOR INDIAN TERRITORY,

Muskogee, Ind. T., January 2, 1906.

D-13061-1905

Mr. E. H. Wilson,

National Secretary Choctaw Nation,

Ft. Towson, Ind. Ter.

Sir:

Referring to the memorial of the Choctaw National Council asking that per capita payment be made as soon as possible after tribal property is disposed of, you are advised that such memorial was considered by the Department on December 22, 1905, and by letter of that date I am advised that the same does not require executive action and holding that no per capita payment could be made at this time, except from payments made for town lots; that other funds could not be so disposed of until after all tribal affairs are finally disposed of. The matter of making a per capita payment of townsite funds will be presented to Congress.

Very respectfully,

U. S. Indian Inspector for Indian Territory.

TE. Wright

wmo

WMC (NLP)

Department of the Interior.

OFFICE OF U.S. INDIAN INSPECTOR FOR INDIAN TERRITORY, MUSKOGEE, IND. T.



Mr. E. H. Wilson,

National S

Secretary Choctaw Nation,

Ft. Towson, Ind. Ter.